A»pil 6, 1951

Mrs F. Re Zimmerman, Area Blologlet

ftate of Wisconslin, Conservation Department
Game Management Division

Madieon 2, Wisconsin

lear Birs ‘

The rabbit repellent designated #96-A to which
we called attention in our December, 1950 bulletin is
avallable from Rodent Control Fund, South College Bldg.,
Amherst, Hassachueetts at §3.50 per Fallon.

' Anothep highly recommended control is Goodrite
"o Nibl", obtainable from the B. F. Goodrich Chemlcal
Company, 513velanﬁ, Ohioe.

We are not prepared to make a stateument at this
time as $0 thelr comparative eflfectiveness.

Yours very truly,
The Horton Arboretum

ﬁ. L. Kammerer

ELKIER



